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Advisory Board

Meeting Minutes

11/03/2015
Board Members Present: Members present were Gregg Collar (Chairman), Ann Kowalczyk (Secretary/Treasurer), and Shana Macey. Members present via conference circuit were Diane Browning, Cheryl Hamill, Alicia Sullivan, and Jan Vandecarr. Others Present: Angelo Rella (TAF Administrator) and Mary Goralski (Senior TAF Analyst). 
1. Gregg Collar, Chairperson, called the meeting to order and took a roll call.  A quorum was present and the meeting proceeded. 

2. The Board reviewed the minutes of the August 11, 2015 Board meeting.  Hearing no changes, a motion was made by Shana Macey and seconded by Cheryl Hamill to adopt the minutes as presented.  The motion was approved by the Board unanimously.  
3. There was the election of officers. Gregg Collar ran unopposed for Chairperson, Cheryl Hamill ran unopposed for Vice Chairperson, and Ann Kowalczyk ran unopposed for Secretary/Treasurer. They were elected unanimously, for a term of one year.
4. Angelo provided a TAF Administrative Expense Summary Report for the months of July through September 2015. He told the Board that the Treasurer (Ann Kowalczyk) reviewed the results and Ann acknowledged that was so. Angelo indicated that TAF is 1.76% under budget and should end up being between 0% to 5% under budget for the year. Angelo is also preparing next year’s budget and anticipates that it will be similar or lower than the 2015 budget. Angelo also provided the July 2015 through September 2015 Monthly Assessment Summaries. He noted that the number of companies participating in the TAF has been decreasing. This is due in part to mergers, companies consolidating, and some companies going below the threshold for participation in the TAF. There were no questions and the Board unanimously approved the Expense Reports and Monthly Summaries as presented.   

5. Angelo gave an update on Caption Telephone. There were 1,134 landline Captel phones in use at the end of September 2015, as compared to 1,165 in June and over 1,200 earlier in the year. Angelo believes that these figures are going down as customers switch to alternate technologies, such as wireless, and IP Relay. 
6. Mary discussed Revenue and Cost Trends, as well as the Assessment Ratio. Assessable Revenues continue to decrease. E911 costs are holding fairly steady, with slight decreases in estimated TRS costs and large decreases in Lifeline costs. The third quarter assessment ratios were fairly steady, but slightly higher than second quarter, due to some downward adjustments to assessable revenues in the third quarter.
7. Angelo gave an update on the New York State Universal Service Fund. The next billing will be on December 10, 2015, for the first installment in 2016. Invoice payments will be due by January 15, 2016. There are many variables which may affect the Fund. These variables include: current rate cases before the Commission, the upcoming January 2016 changes to originating access rates, and the question of whether or not a universal service fund will continue in NY, in some form, past 2016.
8. There was no NYPSC update at this time.
9. The next regularly scheduled Board meeting will be on Tuesday, February 16, 2016 in Albany in the TAF of NY Conference Room with a start time of 11AM.
10. There being no other business, Ann Kowalczyk made the motion to adjourn, seconded by Shana Macey and approved unanimously by the Board.

